
 
 
 

Notice of Hearing 
 

 
 
June 3, 2015 Ref. 2015-H-105 
 
The Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) will hold a hearing in June 2015 to consider 
Hydro-Québec’s application for amendments to its nuclear power reactor operating licence for 
the Gentilly-2 Nuclear Generating Station in Bécancour, Quebec. 
 
Hydro-Québec is asking the CNSC to amend its operating licence to replace the reference to a 
regulatory document that details the information that nuclear power plant (NPP) licensees must 
report to the CNSC. Hydro-Québec is also asking for a reduction in the reporting requirements 
set out in this new document, given the facility’s current state. The requested amendments are 
administrative in nature and will have no impact on the physical activities or work at the licensed 
facility.  
 
The Commission decided that a public hearing is not necessary to consider Hydro-Québec’s 
application. The amendments requested are administrative in nature and do not raise any issues 
related to health, safety or environmental protection that would warrant being considered in the 
context of a public hearing. The hearing will be conducted by way of written submissions from 
CNSC staff and Hydro-Québec.  
 
Following the Commission’s deliberations and decision on this matter, a record of proceedings, 
including reasons for decision, will be published on the CNSC website and made available to the 
public. 
 
The hearing submissions are not available online and must be requested through the Secretariat at the 
address below:   
 
 
Louise Levert 
Secretariat 
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 
280 Slater St., P.O. Box 1046   
Ottawa ON  K1P 5S9    

 Tel.: 613-995-1703 or 1-800-668-5284 
Fax: 613-995-5086 
interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca 
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